English Competition for Transcarpathian Schools with Hungarian as the Language of Instruction Regional Level

5th form of Secondary Schools - 1^{th} form of Grammar Schools

II	D number
Part I. Reading	
Read the text carefully and do the tasks following it.	
The London Underground and the Moscow metro	
The London Underground is the oldest one in the world. In 1870 there was the open first line. It was like a tube, that's why English people call the old lines the Tube, the new Underground. The London Underground is very long. It's about 300 kilometres long and it has a	v lines the
stations. Some of them are closed on Sundays. The other stations are closed on Saturdays as The price of tickets isn't low. It depends on the distance. There are comfortable sea carriages at the Underground. The walls are white or grey. There are a lot of ads on them So the word "Underground" in London shows you where the stations are. When yo find the metro stations in Moscow you look for the letter "M".	and Sundays ats in the n.
The Moscow metro began its work on the 15th of May, 1935. There were 13 statio time. Now it has more than 190 stations. A metro ticket costs 28 rubles. The Moscow me of the most beautiful, comfortable and the cleanest metros in the world. People are proud	etro is one
Task 1: Your task is to decide whether the answer is True or False according to the text. letter T (for True) or F (for False) on the Answer Sheet.	Write the
1. The name of the old London lines is the Tube.	
a) True b) False	
2. Some stations in London don't work at weekends.	
a) True b) False	
3. The price of the tickets in the Tube is the same.	
a) True b) False	
4. The Moscow Metro is older than the London Underground.	

a) True

a) True

b) False

b) False

5. The Underground carriages are comfortable.

Task 2: Complete the table. Transfer your answers to the Answer Sheet.

No		The London Underground	The Moscow metro
6.	Year of opening		
7.	Number of stations		
8.	The price of tickets		
9.	What shows where the stations are?		
10.	The oldest underground in the world is the		

Points: 10

Task 3: Read the text about penguins carefully. Your task is to choose the correct answer that is nearest in meaning to what the story says (a, b or c). Write the letters in the white boxes next to the numbers on the Answer Sheet.

Penguins

Penguins are among the most popular of all birds. They only live in and around the South Pole and the continent of Antarctica. No wild penguins live at the North Pole. There are many different kinds of penguins. The largest penguin is called the Emperor Penguin, and the smallest kind of penguin is the Little Blue Penguin. There are 17 different kinds of penguins in all, and none of them can fly.

Penguins have to be able to survive in the some of the Earth's coldest and windiest conditions. They are great swimmers and have thick layers of fat to protect them from the bitter cold. Even in their freezing cold habitats, penguins still have to watch out for predators such as killer whales and seals.

- 11. Where do penguins live?
- a) the North and South poles b) the South Pole c) the North Pole
- 12. Which is the largest penguin?
- a) the Emperor Penguin b) the Emperor Blue Penguin c) the Blue Penguin
- 13. How many different kinds of penguins are there?
- a) there are many b) there are 17 c) there are many large and small penguines
- 14. Penguins are...
- a) great at swimming b) all very large c) great at flying
- 15. Which is not a PREDATOR of penguins?
- a) hawk b) killer whale c) seal

Part II. Use of English

Task 4: Greg is talking to Ann about her flat. Arrange Ann's answers in the correct order matching numbers (16-25) to letters (A-J). Transfer your answers to the Answer Sheet.

Greg	Anna
16. Where do you live, Anna?	A. Yes, of course.
17. How big is it?	B. No, it's also cold—the heating system isn't very
	good.
18. Have you got a kitchen and bathroom?	C. In a flat near the park.
19. Are the rooms big?	D. Mm, noit's pretty cheap.
20. Is it expensive?	E. I'd like to have a small house near the ocean.
21. And are you happy there?	F. Yes, I am-but it isn't perfect, you know.
22. Oh? What's wrong with it then?	G. The living room is, but the bedroom's pretty small. But it is OK
23. Is that all?	H. It has two rooms.
24. Where would you really like to live?	I. Well, there's a lot of traffic on the street outside—so it's a little noisy.
25. Do you like living there?	J. Yes, I do.
23. Do you like fiving there:	Points: 10

Some time later the sailor 42......(come) into the room. "What 43you(do)?" he asked. "Where 44...... the water in which you have boiled the leaves?"

of the party 38.....(come). The woman 39.....(put) a big dish with tealeaves on the table. The guests 40......(begin) to eat them with salt and pepper and

I 45(throw) it away," his mother answered.

they **41**.....(not like) it.

Part III. Writing

Task 6:	Imagine you	are in a holi	day camp	and your	mobile	phone	doesn't	work.	Leave a	a note	to you
roommate	Ann/ Nick:										

Say:

- -you can't go to the cinema with him/ her;
- -where you are going instead;
- -when you can see each other;
- -where you will meet;
- -what you will do together when you meet.

Write about 50-60 words.						

Part IV. Listening (5 minutes)

Task 7: Listen to Jay talking to a friend about a holiday he went on with his family. For each question, choose the right answer (A, B or C). The first has been done for you. You will hear the conversation twice. Transfer your answers to the Answer Sheet.

Example:

0. Jay came back from holiday on

A. Friday. B. Saturday. C. Sunday.

46. The hotel Jay stayed in was

A. in a city center. B. near the sea. C. in the mountains.

47. Jay often spent his time

A. playing tennis. B. swimming. C. playing golf.

48. Jay's room had

A. a computer. B. a fridge. C. a television.

49. Jay ate a lot of

A. pasta. B. fish. C. salads.

50. Jay's parents thought the hotel was

A. too expensive. B. very comfortable. C. too noisy.

Points: 10